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THE SOUTH WESTERN HOTEL, SOUTHAMPTON  

By John Button 
 

At one time it was common for hotels to provide their guests  
with writing paper and envelopes; many even sold postcards. So  
does this postcard represent an official use of perfin L5180.03 - 
LS/WR? 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Act of 1864 
permitted the 
London and South 
Western Railway to 
lease part of the 
land at the 
Terminus Station, 
Southampton to the 
Southampton 
Imperial Hotel 
Company for a 
hotel which was 
constructed by 
1865. This was  
not a success as  
the Southampton 
Times records, in 
the 17th October 
1868 edition, that a 
sale of furn- 
iture from the  
hotel was to be  
held in London as  
it had been out of 
use for some time. 
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In December 1882 the hotel was purchased by the LSWR and then  
leased to a Mr E H Rand but when the lease expired in 1899 the  
Company took over direct control. 

 
During the peak years between 1900-1940 the red coated porters  

would meet the boat trains which used the port of Southampton. In  
1940 the hotel was requisitioned by the navy and was named HMS  
Shrapnel. This lasted until 1953 since when it has been used as  
commercial office accomodation. 

*      *       *       *       *  
QUERY RE - JOSEPH SLOPER 

Over the years this question has been put to the various  
officers of the Society many times:- "Is there a photograph of  
Joseph Sloper?" Up to now, no one has been able to produce such a 
photograph. 

As usual, 300+ heads are better than one and so we are hoping  
that a member may have knowledge of a photograph of Joseph Sloper.  
If you have ever seen such a thing, please pass on the information  
to any of the officers of the Society. It would make a valuable  
addition to the 'History of J. Sloper & Co. Ltd.' which we hope to  
publish in the very near future. 

*      *       *       *       *  
COUNCIL PERFINS 

In the 1960's the Perfin Society produced a catalogue of  
Council Perfins. This was produced over most of the 60fs: a few  
sheets at a time going out with each Bulletin. 

With reorganisation of local Government in the 70's, this  
catalogue became quite out dated. A number of members, over the  
last twenty years, have half heartedly suggested that a new  
Council Perfins Catalogue would be a good idea. In fact, a few  
years ago in the Bulletin an appeal for a volunteer for this  
project was mooted.  No takers. 

Now Stephen Steere has brought the subject to the fore again,  
but suggests it would be better to leave the final printing until  
after the New Illustrated Catalogue is completed. Stephen says he  
could tackle this in the long term but wonders if anyone is  
working on a similar project at the moment. If so, get in touch  
with Stephen, or myself (Ed.) and I will pass on your letter. 




